NAME & TITLE William M. Johnson, Director CITY of

AGENCY NAME & Department of Transportation (DOT)
ADDRESS 417 East Fayette Street, Room 527 BALTIMORE

SUBJECT City Council Bill 14-0459 MEMO

TO
The Honorable President and Members March 9, 2015

of the City Council
c/o Natawna Austin
Room 400 City Hall

I'am herein reporting on City Council Bill 14-0459, City Streets - Closing - Certain Alleys in the Area
Bounded by West 29th Street, Fox Street, West 28th Street, and Huntingdon Avenue. This bill is for
condemning and closing a 3-foot alley and a 4-foot alley in the area bounded by West 29th Street, Fox Street,
West 28th Street, and Huntingdon Avenue, as shown on Plat 309-A-27A in the Office of the Department of
General Services; and providing for a special effective date.

The alleys proposed to be closed to public use are in the Remington neighborhood as follows:
1. An approximately 4-foot wide by 70-foot long alley located between the properties known as 317 West
29" Street and 2824 Fox Street; and,
2. An approximately 3-foot wide by 41.75-foot long alley located perpendicular to West 29" Street and

terminating at 2845 Huntington Avenue.

HKMIB Investments LLC operates a liquor store at 329 West 29™ Street, and the properties at issue are
adjacent to his parking area. This closure would permit the consolidation of the alleys with the parking lot.

DOT has no objections to this bill. Thank you for this opportunity to comment.
Respectfully, -

William M. Johnsgn

Director

WMI/BZ

Cc:  Angela Gibson, Mayor’s Legislative Liaison
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